
TCEQ Interoffice Memorandum 

 

Texas Commission on Environmental Quality 
 

TO:  Office of the Chief Clerk 
Texas Commission on Environmental Quality  

 
THRU:  Chris Kozlowski, Team Leader 

Water Rights Permitting Team 
 
FROM:  Joshua Schauer, Project Manager 

Water Rights Permitting and Availability Section 
 
DATE:  June 20, 2025 
 
SUBJECT:  Texas Veterans Land Board 

ADJ 832 
CN600853717, RN103188215 
Application No. 23-832F to Amend Certificate of Adjudication  

No. 23-832 
 Texas Water Code § 11.122, Not Requiring Notice 

Rio Grande, Rio Grande Basin 
  Hidalgo County 
               
The application was received on May 16, 2025, and fees were received on May 20, 
2025. Additional information was received on June 16, 2025. The application was 
declared administratively complete and accepted for filing with the Office of the 
Chief Clerk on June 20, 2025. No notice is required pursuant to Title 30 Texas 
Administrative Code § 303.42(2). 
 
All fees are paid and the application is sufficient for filing. 
 
 
 
 
__________________________________ 
Joshua Schauer, Project Manager 
Water Rights Permitting and Availability Section 
Water Availability Division 
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Brooke T. Paup, Chairwoman 

Bobby Janecka, Commissioner 

Catarina R. Gonzales, Commissioner 

Kelly Keel, Executive Director 

TEXAS COMMISSION ON ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY 
Protecting Texas by Reducing and Preventing Pollution 

P.O. Box 13087   •   Austin, Texas 78711-3087   •   512-239-1000   •   tceq.texas.gov 

How is our customer service? tceq.texas.gov/customersurvey 
printed on recycled paper 

June 20, 2025 
 

Mr. Anthony W. Dale, Executive Secretary                                                                VIA E-MAIL 
Texas Veterans Land Board         
1700 N. Congress Ave. 
Austin, TX 78701-1436 
 
RE:  Texas Veterans Land Board 

ADJ 832 
CN600853717, RN103188215 
Application No. 23-832F to Amend Certificate of Adjudication No. 23-832 
Texas Water Code § 11.122, Not Requiring Notice 
Rio Grande, Rio Grande Basin 

 Hidalgo County 
 
Dear Mr. Dale: 
 
This acknowledges receipt of the referenced application and additional information on May 16, 
and June 16, 2025, and on May 20, 2025 of fees in the amount of $112.50 (Receipt No. 
M557718, copy attached).  
 
The application was declared administratively complete and filed with the Office of the Chief 
Clerk on June 20, 2025. Staff will continue processing the application for consideration by the 
Executive Director.   
  
Please be advised that additional information may be requested during the technical review 
phase of the application process.  
  
If you have any questions concerning the application, please contact me via email at 
Joshua.schauer@tceq.texas.gov or by telephone at 512-239-1371. 
  
Sincerely,  
  
   
 
 
Joshua Schauer, Project Manager 
Water Rights Permitting and Availability Section 
Water Availability Division 
 
Attachment 

http://www.tceq.state.tx.us/




From: Morris Karam
To: Joshua Schauer
Subject: RE: [EXTERNAL] RE: Veterans Land Board water rights application_Cert. of Adjudication No. 23-832
Date: Monday, June 16, 2025 1:18:06 PM
Attachments: Texas VLB_Application No. 23-832F_letter on VLB names_6-16-2025.pdf

Josh:
 
Attached is a letter on Texas VLB letterhead from the Executive Secretary.  Please let me know if this
works for you.
 
Thanks again,
 
 
Morris
 
Morris Karam | Attorney – Veterans Land Board
Phone: (512) 463-5143 | Texas General Land Office | Office of General Counsel
Email: morris.karam@glo.texas.gov
 
This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely for the use of the
individual or entity to whom they are addressed. If you have received this email in error, please
notify the sender. This message contains confidential information and is intended only for the
individual(s) named. If you are not a named addressee you should not disseminate, distribute, or
copy this e-mail. Please notify the sender immediately by e-mail if you have received this e-mail by
mistake and delete this e-mail from your system. If you are not the intended recipient, you are
hereby notified that disclosing, copying, distributing or taking any action in reliance on the contents
of this information is strictly prohibited.

 
 
 
From: Joshua Schauer <Joshua.Schauer@Tceq.Texas.Gov> 
Sent: Monday, June 16, 2025 12:44 PM
To: Morris Karam <Morris.Karam@glo.texas.gov>
Subject: RE: [EXTERNAL] RE: Veterans Land Board water rights application_Cert. of Adjudication No.
23-832

 
Hi Morris,
 
It is Application No. 23-832F.
 
Thanks,
Josh
 

mailto:Morris.Karam@glo.texas.gov
mailto:Joshua.Schauer@Tceq.Texas.Gov
mailto:morris.karam@glo.texas.gov







 
Joshua Schauer, Project Manager
Texas Commission on Environmental Quality
Water Rights Permitting Team
512.239.1371
 
 
 
From: Morris Karam <Morris.Karam@glo.texas.gov> 
Sent: Monday, June 16, 2025 12:05 PM
To: Joshua Schauer <Joshua.Schauer@Tceq.Texas.Gov>
Subject: RE: [EXTERNAL] RE: Veterans Land Board water rights application_Cert. of Adjudication No.
23-832

 
Josh:
 
Thanks for this.  Do we have an application number?  For some reason, I’m having issues locating
that.
 
Regards,
 
Morris
 
Morris Karam | Attorney – Veterans Land Board
Phone: (512) 463-5143 | Texas General Land Office | Office of General Counsel
Email: morris.karam@glo.texas.gov
 
This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely for the use of the
individual or entity to whom they are addressed. If you have received this email in error, please
notify the sender. This message contains confidential information and is intended only for the
individual(s) named. If you are not a named addressee you should not disseminate, distribute, or
copy this e-mail. Please notify the sender immediately by e-mail if you have received this e-mail by
mistake and delete this e-mail from your system. If you are not the intended recipient, you are
hereby notified that disclosing, copying, distributing or taking any action in reliance on the contents
of this information is strictly prohibited.

 
 
 
From: Joshua Schauer <Joshua.Schauer@Tceq.Texas.Gov> 
Sent: Monday, June 16, 2025 11:39 AM
To: Morris Karam <Morris.Karam@glo.texas.gov>
Subject: [EXTERNAL] RE: Veterans Land Board water rights application_Cert. of Adjudication No. 23-
832

mailto:Morris.Karam@glo.texas.gov
mailto:Joshua.Schauer@Tceq.Texas.Gov
mailto:morris.karam@glo.texas.gov
mailto:Joshua.Schauer@Tceq.Texas.Gov
mailto:Morris.Karam@glo.texas.gov


 
Hi Mr. Karam,
 
Thanks for talking with me today. The requested mailing address is:
 
Texas Commission on Environmental Quality, Water Availability Division
P.O. Box 13087, MC-160
Austin, Texas 78711-3087
 
Thanks,
Josh
 
 
Joshua Schauer, Project Manager
Texas Commission on Environmental Quality
Water Rights Permitting Team
512.239.1371
 
 
 
From: Morris Karam <Morris.Karam@glo.texas.gov> 
Sent: Monday, June 16, 2025 9:46 AM
To: Joshua Schauer <Joshua.Schauer@Tceq.Texas.Gov>
Subject: Veterans Land Board water rights application_Cert. of Adjudication No. 23-832

 
Mr. Schauer:
 
I was informed by Tony Dale, the Executive Secretary of the Veterans Land Board, that you need a
letter addressing a discrepancy between the Veterans Land Board’s application for a water rights’
amendment for its Texas State Cemetery in Mission, and its name on a warranty deed for the
Cemetery property.  Can you let me know what you would like?  Please fee free to call me.
 
 
Thank you,
 
Morris
 
Morris Karam | Attorney – Veterans Land Board
Phone: (512) 463-5143 | Texas General Land Office | Office of General Counsel
Email: morris.karam@glo.texas.gov
 

mailto:Morris.Karam@glo.texas.gov
mailto:Joshua.Schauer@Tceq.Texas.Gov
mailto:morris.karam@glo.texas.gov


This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely for the use of the
individual or entity to whom they are addressed. If you have received this email in error, please
notify the sender. This message contains confidential information and is intended only for the
individual(s) named. If you are not a named addressee you should not disseminate, distribute, or
copy this e-mail. Please notify the sender immediately by e-mail if you have received this e-mail by
mistake and delete this e-mail from your system. If you are not the intended recipient, you are
hereby notified that disclosing, copying, distributing or taking any action in reliance on the contents
of this information is strictly prohibited.

 
























































































































































































































